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This half term in Reception we will be learning all about The Gruffalo! We will travel to the deep dark wood and find out about each of the animals we meet. We will explore the different habitats and look at similarities and differences.

















In maths we will practise counting 0-30 together daily. We will also practise counting backwards 20-0 and we might even have a go at counting in 2s!


This half term we would like the children to be confident with the concepts of more and less and continue looking at simple addition. We will use the add and equal sign and use counters and numicon tiles to help us to solve some practical addition problems. We will be encouraging children to have a go at writing number sentences.


The children should now be becoming more secure with numbers 0-10 and be able to recognise them and order them.








Book Bags- Please remember that your child needs to bring their book bag to school every day. 


Water bottles- Please make sure that your child has a clearly named water bottle in school every day. Please don’t transport your water bottle in your book bag as the water can damage the reading books if they leak. 


PE kit- Your child will need to have a clearly named PE kit in school, hanging on their peg.








There are many opportunities for your child to work creatively. We will continue to explore colour by mixing our own paints and introduce the use of powder paints. We will work on large and small scales, indoors and outdoors. There will be weekly music sessions with Mrs Pedley and Miss Armitage. This half term children will continue to sing nursery rhymes and familiar songs. 








Most children will now be able to read many individual words, some short sentences and captions. We really encourage daily reading at home to develop confidence and fluency. We will be reading weekly in school with every child. 
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Children will be taking part in weekly circle times in class. They will have the opportunity to talk about their family and take turns. They will also be encouraged to listen and ask questions to other children. 





This term we will continue to support the children in developing both fine and gross motor skills. They will develop their use of ball skills with a PE specialist every Friday. Children will be expected to dress and undress themselves independently. 





This half term begins the teaching of phase 3 phonics. We will be using these new phonemes to have a go at writing our own facts, captions and labels all about the Gruffalo. 


Children should be starting to develop more independence in their writing and we will encourage children to use their phonics fingers independently to write words. We will also be encouraging children to use finger spaces in their independent writing.
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